
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The Village of Rantoul and the Citizens Advisory Committee wish to invite public comments at a 
public hearing to be held at 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, June 27, 2019 in the Board Room of the 
Rantoul Municipal Building, 333 South Tanner Street, Rantoul, Illinois.

The purpose of the hearing is to receive public comment on the use of $337,165 of Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 
Development (HUD) for the fiscal year beginning May 1, 2019.

Last year, the Village spent CDBG funds for housing rehabilitation, infrastructure improvements,
demolition, social services, and administration.  Other activities are eligible.  Approximately 
80% of the funds must benefit very low- and low-income persons.  No displacement of persons 
is planned.  If displacement occurs, the local displacement plan and federal regulations will be 
followed.

Beginning June 21, 2019, the draft 2019 plan will be available for review in the Community 
Development Office located in the Rantoul Municipal Building at 333 South Tanner Street from 
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Monday through Friday; at the Rantoul Public Library during the 
normal operating hours; and online at: http://myrantoul.com/370/Community-Development.

Citizens may submit written comments on community development and housing needs along 
with the plan’s proposed activities to Ken Turner, Grants Manager and HUD Administrator at 
the Rantoul Municipal Building by 5:00 P.M., July 21, 2019.  Persons with disabilities may 
request assistance to present their comments by contacting Ken Turner at 892-6824 at least 48 
hours before the hearing.

http://myrantoul.com/370/Community-Development



